 Brundall Parish Council

Brundall Memorial Hall
Links Avenue

Brundall

Norwich

Norfolk

NR13 5LL

E-Mail: clerk@brundall-pc.gov.uk
Minutes of the CDROB (Committee for Development of Recreational Opportunities in Brundall) Meeting Date: 7th December 2020 via Zoom meeting 7.00 pm
Housekeeping – The Chairman explained the Zoom set up and recording practice.
Present:
Cllr Lawrence Britt (CDROB Chairman and Brundall PC Councillor), Cllr Gill Buckley (Brundall PC), Cllr Julie Mickelburgh (Brundall PC), Cllr Mike Savory (Brundall PC), Rev Peter Leech (Yare Valley Churches and BMH), Marianne Gibbs (resident member), (BMH) Sharon Smyth (Clerk to the Parish Council), Cllr Graham Abbott (Chair of Land Management Committee). Cllr Andrew Bonham. Cllr Joe Warns.
Members of the Public:  Daniel Smith – Community website Co-ordinator (Nexus Community)
1. Housekeeping – N/A
2. Apologies 
Claudia Dickson (another meeting to attend), Richard Farley (BMH), Cllr Chris Whitehouse, Cllr Graham Abbott (Chair of Land Management Committee – login to Zoom failed. Josh Whitwood.
3. Declarations of Interests
None.
4. Minutes of Meeting 11th November 2020
It was agreed with a unanimous vote to accept the minutes as an accurate record.

5. Matters arising not on Agenda – 
No matters arising as actions are on the Agenda.
The Terms of Reference are to be put before the Advisory and Scrutiny Committee on 26th January 2021. The draft changes have been presented to the Parish Council.

The Clerk has now circulated the questionnaire for the Parish Plan Survey 2013 to the Committee.

The Clerk sent a link to the Interactive footpaths map for Norfolk County Council.

Richard Farley is absent and so it is not known whether the signage for Low Farm Wood has been rectified.
6. Co-options and resignations
Cllr Chris Whitehouse was formally co-opted onto the CDROB Committee on 23rd November 2020 at full Council.

It was resolved to write to Richard Farley and invite him to stay on the committee following his decision not to remain on the Memorial Hall Committee in his capacity as Parish Tree Warden and with his knowledge on allotments, trees, Broads Authority matters.
School representation was discussed. Peter feeds any matters back to the school and is prepared to continue to liaise to receive their views. Gill reminded all that matters such as cycle paths can be communicated to the schools and all organisations via our new community website and intention to issue improved paths of communication.

7. Public Participation (15 mins) 
Daniel Smith spoke briefly about the upcoming new community website. Residents will be able to register their names onto the website to take part in consultations. 
8. Cycleways
The Clerk will investigate any infrastructure funding to finance the schemes. It was decided to contact Highways to find out the best way to include these routes and assess further the paths from Brigham Close through the Memorial Hall and into FP1 from the Hall to Highfield and turning into Westfield Road.

9. Draft letter of Accord between the Memorial Hall, Yare Valley Churches and Brundall Parish Council
The committee were content for the draft Letter of Intent/Accord to now go back to the 3 Organizations, Parish Council, Church and Memorial Hall for adoption. The preferred title to be recommended is “Letter of Accord”.
10. Health and Wellbeing with Recreation
Marianne reminded all that she still intends to further the Healthy Easting classes at the Hall once lockdown eases.
It was decided to form a sub-group consisting of Mike Savory, Daniel Smith, and the Clerks to co-ordinate all ideas for communication of recreation linked to health and wellbeing.
11. Land East of Brundall Memorial Hall
The Chairman spoke of going forward with what has been approved in terms of the 7 Ha of “country park” and 3 Ha of “sports park”.

The Parish Council has given the CDROB committee the task to co-ordinate the development of the land to be gifted.

Options as a starting point are to start with a “blank canvas”. Other options were do we knock down the Memorial Hall and build a new Hall?

The Memorial Hall and the Parish Council are both in agreement to work together closely to look at the land in unity. All agreed that there is a need to consult with the village. Options here are to leave the consultation as an open book and invite ideas from scratch. Other options are to give the village some set scenarios. The Brundall Future group has already given its view on how the 3 Ha could be developed and this must be considered. Gill pointed out that Cremer’s Friends need to be included as the “country park” area links up with the Cremer’s Meadow and Marty’s Marsh.
All agreed that expectations must be managed so as not to give hope for suggestions that are simply not affordable e.g. swimming pool.  Julie mentioned the importance of letting the village know what the Sports Hub is to provide so they know that the type of facilities will be included there so as not to duplicate activities.

Joe said that timing and expectations are crucial. Gill said that it must be borne in mind that the village must be told that the project may take 2-3 years before it can be achieved, maybe even more. Marianne mentioned the 3 past projects that the Leisure Groups had put forward over the last few decades. Mike mentioned the reason these had never come to fruition was because no developer money or land was on offer, but now it is.

The Committee agreed to make a formal approach to the Memorial Hall Committee and invite them to “come on board” with the suggested course of action which is to work in unison and incorporate the 3 Ha, 7 Ha of land on offer and the village hall land must be part of the plans in whatever way is best with the available monies. The Mission Hut, Scouts must also be consulted as they are nearby.
12. Brundall Sports Hub- 

There are some issues to address with the transformer still on the land before the PC can take ownership. There are still issues to resolve regarding the sewers and the footpath around the site leading up to the houses to be built on Yarmouth Road.
13.       Items for next Agenda (not for discussion)
Cycleways-footpath improvements (*Clerk to check the Blofield planning applications to see details)
Feedback from the Memorial Hall Committee
Health with recreation initiatives – communication and use of new web survey progress
14. Dates for next CDROB Meetings:
11th January 7pm

Meeting closed at 8.15pm.  

 *Actions agreed.
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